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This issue of the Windword marks the transition to the 2018 sailing 
season. The Board of Governors held the November meeting, elected 
new officers, and assigned Committee Liaisons. The serious planning 
for the season will begin soon.  
 
Thank you to Ginger Brown and last year’s board for their service and 
contributions throughout the season. Tim Miller, Commodore during 
2016, Brian Hakala, and Blaine Van Dam all ended their terms on the 
board in November. A special thank you to all the committee chairs, 
the many members who assist the committees, and also the members 
who recognize something that needs to be done and quietly do it. 
We’re a volunteer organization and it takes a lot of volunteering to 
operate our club. 
 
Please welcome new board members Dave Bonifield, Richard Barth, 
and Brian Hakala. Brian served on the previous board as a temporary 
member and was elected to a full 3-year term at the recent Annual 
Meeting. Dave served on the board previously and was Commodore 
during the 2012 season.  
 
The current activity of the board this month is establishing Committee 
Chairs. Our club needs many volunteers to fill committee positions 
and accomplish all that needs to be done for the club to function. 
Board Liaisons will be contacting members to fill those positions. 
Please accept an invitation to either chair a committee or to work to 
support one. There is plenty that needs to be done! 
 
During the next few months, the 2018 calendar of events will be    
finalized. Racing activities, sailing activities, socials, and club       
projects will be planned in preparation for the new season. One big     
project starting next year is replacement of dock floatation on the east 
end of B dock and the powerboat dock. The floatation has been     
delivered and the Harbor Committee will determine the plan to do the 
work.  
 
The holiday season is fast approaching, and thoughts turn to family 
and celebrations. Please accept my wishes for a happy and safe      
holiday season and best wishes for all of us during the next year.  
 
Don’t forget the Annual Christmas Party to be held this year          
December 9th at the Hereford House at Terradyne Country Club. 
 
One last thing - future board meetings will be held at the office of Dr. 
Aly Gadalla, 9449 E 21st St., Suite 200, Wichita. Please use the east 
entrance. 
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Committees 

Calendar 

Officers 

December 9 . . . . . . . . . .Annual Christmas Party 
 
December 14. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . BOG Meeting 

COMMODORE 
Charlie Volk . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . volkcj@cox.net 

VICE COMMODORE 
Richard Barth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

REAR COMMODORE 
Ginger Brown . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ginflybro@gmail.com 

TREASURER 
Paul Schye . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .e.schye@gmail.com 

SECRETARY 
Steve Kubin. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . kubinova@cox.net  

BOARD MEMBERS 
Deann Gadalla . . . . . . . . . . . . . .deanngadalla@yahoo.com 

Blaine Van Dam . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .vandamb@cox.net 

Brian Hakala . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .bhakala@mac.com 

Ardie Condon. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ardiec27@gmail.com 

David Bonifield . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR & WEBMASTER 
Jennifer Pasternak . . . . . . . . . . . . .jennpasternak@live.com 

BOARD LIAISONS 
ACTIVITIES CENTER  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ardie Condon 
ARCHIVIST. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Deann Gadalla 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS . . . . . . . . . . . . . .John McCabe 
CALLING. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ginger Brown 
DRY-STORAGE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Paul Schye 
FINANCE. . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Paul Schye 
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS. . . . . . . . . . . . . Brian Hakala 
HARBOR. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dave Bonifield 
LONG RANGE PLANNING. . . . . . . . . . . . . .Richard Barth 
MEMBERSHIP. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Ardie Condon 
NEWSLETTER & WEB. . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Jenn Pasternak 
POWERBOAT. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Steve Kubin 
PUBLIC RELATIONS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Deann Gadalla 
RACING ACTIVITIES. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ginger Brown 
SAILING ACTIVITIES. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brian Hakala 
SECURITY . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brian Hakala 
SOCIAL ACTIVITIES. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ginger Brown 
STEP. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Deann Gadalla 

www.wvsailing.com 
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WVSC recently held their 
first-ever Photo Contest 
for members, who voted 
at the annual meeting.  
Here are the amazing 

winners: 

Our First Place Winners 
are both courtesy of 

Jack Van Dam 
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Second Place Winner  
Deann Gadalla 

Tied for Third Place  
Ardie Condon 

Tied for Third Place 
Tedd Blankenship 
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Photos courtesy of  
Deann Gadalla 
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Photos courtesy of Deann Gadalla 
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2017 
Annual Meeting 
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